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March 29, 2024  
  
  
TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE:  
  
I am vetoing Senate Bill 617 in its entirety.  
  
This bill creates a requirement for the Wisconsin Department of Transportation to issue unique 
license plates to identify hybrid and nonhybrid electric vehicles powered by greater than 50 
volts as electric vehicles.  
  
I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to creating requirements that are duplicative, 
unworkable, and may run counter to industry best practices.  The Wisconsin Department of 
Transportation has already begun issuing stickers identifying hybrid and nonhybrid electric 
vehicles regardless of voltage power under criteria that are workable for the department.  This 
identifier, which accurately identifies hybrid and nonhybrid electric vehicles by affixing the sticker 
to the vehicle’s existing license plate, allows first responders to properly assess the risks these 
vehicles pose during an emergency.  
  
Additionally, the department does not have a reliable way to identify the vehicles that would be 
issued the type of license plates required under the bill. Further, because license plates are 
manufactured and stocked in advance of being assigned to a vehicle so applicants can receive 
license plates in a timely manner, the requirements in this bill would require a significant increase 
in the number of license plates the department procures from the Department of Corrections’ 
Bureau of Correctional Enterprises, increasing costs and complexity to address a problem the 
Legislature and I have already worked to address in my most recent state budget.   
  
Finally, adding a second set of stacked lettering on a vehicle license plate violates standards issued 
by the American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators, designed to ensure readability and 
safety for those who need to be able to quickly and easily read or scan license plates, such as first 
responders and law enforcement.  
  
  
Respectfully submitted,  
  
  
  
  
Tony Evers  
Governor  
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